









27<sup>th</sup> September 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

As part of our democracy and living by rules learning focus this term, Year 6 will be visiting London on Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> November 2019.

For the first part of the day groups will spend time visiting 10 Downing Street, Nelson's Column, Big Ben and a 4D cinema experience. Later children will visit the Houses of Parliament, where they will take part in a workshop at Portcullis House before having a guided tour of the Palace of Westminster, including the House of Commons and the House of Lords. After a boat trip from Parliament to the famous Tower Bridge, children will have a final opportunity to view London from the London Eye.

This will be an exciting, busy day. In order to reach our destinations by 10:00 am we will need to leave early. Children should come to school at 6.15 am ready for the coaches to depart at 6:30 am. The last activity in London finishes at 5:30pm and we hope to arrive back at school by 9:00 pm. On the day itself, we will use the Groupcall message system to confirm our arrival time, once we are half an hour away from school. There will also be regular updates via our school Twitter account.

Children should bring a packed lunch and drink in their school bags. Another snack and drink is advisable for the journey home. Although the majority of the day will be spent indoors, there will times when children are walking outside, so a waterproof jacket should be worn over their school uniform.

The total cost for the day will be £22.90. The deadline for payment is Thursday 31st October 2019 and we would request that this is paid via our online payment system. Please note that if we do not receive enough contributions then the trip may not be able to go ahead. Please contact the school office if you have any queries or concerns with regards to payment for this trip.

Please note that we have your Annual Consent forms, so you don't need to fill out anything else.

In previous years, children have thoroughly enjoyed our visit to London. With so many activities included this year, we feel sure the children will, once more, gain a great deal from the experience.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D. Ware

Miss. M Smith

L:\2019-2020 Letters\Y6 London visit Nov 2019.doc